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1.0 INTRODUCTION 
 
The Initial Study/Mitigated Negative Declaration/Environmental Assessment (IS/MND/EA) has 
been prepared pursuant to the requirements of the California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA) 
(see Public Resources Code Sections 21000-21177), as well as the State CEQA Guidelines 
(see Title 14 of the California Code of Regulations, Sections 15063); enclosed as Part 1 of this 
document.  Also, as the City is seeking funding from the U.S. Department of Housing and Urban 
Development (HUD), the IS/MND/EA has been prepared pursuant to the guidelines and 
regulations of the National Environmental Policy Act (NEPA), enclosed as Part 2 of this 
document. 
 
The IS/MND/EA was made available for public review and comment pursuant to State CEQA 
Guidelines Section 15070.  The public review period commenced on August 3, 2009, and 
expired on September 1, 2009.  The IS/MND/EA and supporting attachments were available for 
review by the general public at the following locations: 
 

 City of Long Beach, Community Development Department, City Hall, 333 West Ocean 
Boulevard, Long Beach, CA 90802; and 

 
 Long Beach Public Library and Information Center, 101 Pacific Avenue, Long Beach, CA 

90822. 
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2.0 RESPONSE TO COMMENTS  
 
During the public review period, comments were received on the IS/MND/EA from certain 
interested public agencies and private parties.  The following is a list of the persons, firms, or 
agencies that submitted comments on the IS/MND/EA during the public review period: 
 
Comment 

Letter 
No. 

Person, Firm, or Agency Letter 
Dated 

Letter 
Received 

1 Scott Morgan, Acting Director, State Clearinghouse, State of 
California Office of Planning and Research, September 2, 2009 September 2, 2009 

 
 
Although the State CEQA Guidelines do not require a Lead Agency to prepare written 
responses to comments received, as contrasted with a Draft Environmental Impact Report (see 
State CEQA Guidelines Section 15088), the City has elected to prepare the following written 
responses with the intent of conducting a comprehensive and meaningful evaluation of the 
proposed Project.   
 
The number designations in the responses are correlated to the bracketed and identified 
portions of each comment letter. 



Letter 1

1-1
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RESPONSE TO COMMENT LETTER NO. 1 
Mr. Scott Morgan, Acting Director 
State of California Office of Planning and Research, State Clearinghouse 
September 2, 2009 
 
 
1.1 This comment indicates that the State Clearinghouse submitted the IS/MND/EA to 

selected state agencies for review, and that the comment period for the Draft IS/MND/EA 
concluded on September 1, 2009 for State agencies.  The comment indicates that the 
lead agency complied with the review requirements for draft environmental documents 
pursuant to CEQA.  As such, the comment does not provide specific comments 
regarding information presented in the IS/MND/EA and no further response is necessary. 

 
 
 
 
 
 


